
NEWSLETTER   Term 4: 21st March 2025 
https://sjm.academy 

Telephone: 01323 730255 

Email: office@sjm.academy 

Whole School Reminder:

NO NUTS are to be 

brought in to school. Thank you. 

Upcoming Whole School Dates 
 

March Wednesday 19th : Yr3&4 to see Moana at St. Andrew’s 
 Wednesday 26th : Zylo Dance workshops - PE kits for all 

April Friday 4th : Easter service 
 Friday 4th : End of Term 4 
 Monday 21st : Bank Holiday Monday 
 Tuesday 22nd : First day of Term 5 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Perks of a Headteacher.. Introducing Beaky! 

All 10 chicks have hatched. This has caused much excitement here at St John’s this 
week and I just could not help myself… All the classes and the Office staff have had 
a chance to name one of them and it really has filled the children (and staff) with 
much wonder. 

I was reminded of the preciousness of life this week. The first was the arrival of the 
chicks and the second time was when I was out on duty, watching the children 
play in the sunshine. There are some moments that you just can’t put into words 
and all I can say is that both those moments humbled me and made me feel so 
privileged to be part of something so miraculous: Watching children (and chicks) 
learn and grow. 

The change in lunchtimes has been well received -  the children are loving the addition of the fake flying 

hawk in the playground - they called her Sharon. Year 6 and Year 5 children are enjoying their time outside 
and it has been a lovely atmosphere for them to sit and have their lunch in the sunshine. The feedback on 
the school packed lunches from the children has been positive as well. 

Reception/Year 1 Parent/Carer meeting: All Parents/Carers of these classes were invited in for a 

meeting with me to talk about the potential changes that will affect their children and the new Reception 
intake in September 2025. The decreasing birth rates are having an impact on schools nationally and 
locally and schools are having to think of ways to adapt to these changes. 

I was really heartened by the supportive attitude of the Parents/Carers who attended the meetings. Their 
ideas and their proactive approach was most welcome and I will be communicating with them about this 
a bit more over the next few months as well. 

At this point- changes to our classes will not affect any class that is 
currently in Year 2 and above, however, I will be writing to the whole school 
community early next week to explain this in more detail. 

 Behold, children are a heritage from the Lord, 
 the fruit of the womb a reward. Psalm 127:3 

Have a great weekend all,  Mrs Byroo 

Love              Independence              Generosity              Honesty        Teamwork 

No Electronic Toys 

No electronic toys are 
allowed to be brought in 

to school please. 

This includes anything 
with LED/flashing lights. 



 

In Year 2 we have been using our timetables 

to help us solve division problems. We 

worked in small groups and independently 

to divide by 2, 5 and 10.  

In English we have started writing Amazon 

Rainforest poems using rhyming words.  

This has been 

challenging but all of 

the children have taken 

it in their stride and are 

working so hard. I can’t 

wait to read their final 

pieces! 

 

And finally we had a visit from PC Dan who spoke to us all about the 

importance of being safe out and about as well as stranger danger 

and how to ask for help when we’re in public. 

He also let us try on his police uniform! 



 

During Science week, Year 4 researched, designed and 
made their own bridges.  We found out about lamination, 
corrugation and the use of triangles to add strength. The 
children were given 15 pieces of paper and a limited amount 
of masking tape. To test their strength, we placed a 
dictionary on them. 

Year 4 enjoyed World Book Day this year, 
dressing up with lots of wonderful outfits. 

They designed their own front covers for their 
favourite books and made their own bookmark. 














